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Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee


STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	16
	Name:
	Paul Carlson

	Proposed No.:
	2015-0040
	Date:
	February 17, 2015

	Invited:
	Kevin Desmond, General Manager, King County Transit Division
Victor Obeso, Deputy General Manager of Planning and Customer Services, King County Transit Division



SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2015-0040 would approve Metro bus service changes in June 2015 and September 2015 for additional bus service purchased by the City of Seattle.  The proposed ordinance only applies to bus service changes requiring County Council approval under K.C.C. 28.94.020[footnoteRef:1]; most of the proposed Seattle/Metro Agreement service purchases fall below these thresholds.  [1: K.C.C. 28.94.020 requires Council approval of Metro bus route changes that modify the weekly service hours by more than 25 percent or relocate a bus stop a distance of more than one-half mile.  Changes that do not reach this threshold can be approved by the King County Department of Transportation Director or his designee. ] 


The committee was briefed on the proposed ordinance on January 20, 2015, and January 29, 2015.

ANALYSIS

Proposed Ordinance 2015-0039 would authorize the Executive to approve an Agreement for the City of Seattle to purchase additional bus service from King County.  Funds for the Seattle purchases are from Proposition 1, a ballot measure approved by Seattle voters in the November 2014 general election.

Adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2015-0039, as amended, would approve the modification of Metro Transit bus service hours to accommodate the Agreement with the City of Seattle. The Agreement would approve bus service hour additions listed in Exhibit A-1 (service to be added in June 2015) and Exhibit A-2 (service to be added in September 2015).  If the County Council approves Proposed Ordinance 2015-0039, it would therefore be appropriate to approve the service changes in Proposed Ordinance 2015-0040, which are the changes for the Agreement that meet the County Code threshold requiring Council approval.

For June 2015, these are the Routes 5X, 15X, 19, 40, 47, and 55.  For September 2015, these are the Routes 11, 14, 25, 30, 33, and 70.  Each bus route is listed in the attachment to the proposed ordinance with a description of the service change. The maps for Routes 19 and 47 are included because these two routes are being partly restored after being terminated. 

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2015-0040 and Attachments
2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Executive’s Transmittal Letter
3. Fiscal Note
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